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        August 31, 2022 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 
Re: Case 19-G-0678 – Proceeding on Motion of the Commission to Investigate Denials of 

Service Requests by National Grid USA, The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a 
National Grid NY and KeySpan Gas East Corporation d/b/a National Grid 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 
 The Monitor’s Closing Report1 included a recommendation that National Grid file semi-
annual reports on the status of its efforts to meet long-term demand in downstate New York.  
National Grid accepted that recommendation in the interest of keeping the Commission, 
customers, and other stakeholders fully informed on the gas supply situation and the Company’s 
progress implementing the Distributed Infrastructure Solution, which combines targeted 
enhancements to existing infrastructure with significant demand-side management programs to 
lower peak demand for natural gas.  Accordingly, National Grid submits the attached Natural 
Gas Long-Term Capacity Status Report for Brooklyn, Queens, Staten Island and Long Island 
(August 2022). 
 

This status report and related materials will also be posted on National Grid’s website 
(https://ngridsolutions.com/).  Thank you for your attention to this matter. 
 
        Sincerely,  
 
        /s/ Kara J. Krueger 
         
        Kara J. Krueger 
        National Grid 
        300 Erie Blvd. West, A4 
        Syracuse, New York 13202 
 
Enc. 
cc: Active Parties in Case 19-G-0678 (via DMM) 

 
1 The Monitor was engaged by the Department of Public Service pursuant to the Settlement Agreement, dated 
November 24, 2019 (“Settlement”), with The Brooklyn Union Gas Company d/b/a National Grid NY and KeySpan 
Gas East Corporation d/b/a National Grid (collectively, “National Grid” or “Company”); approved by the New York 
State Public Service Commission (“Commission”) in its “Order Adopting and Approving Settlement” (issued 
November 26, 2019).  See, “National Grid Monitorship: Closing Report,” dated September 14, 2021. 

 

 
Kara J. Krueger, Esq. 
Senior Counsel I 
NY Regulatory 
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	Sincerely,

